Village of Crooksville
Council Workshop Meeting
June 9, 2025

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr.
Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern and Ms. Smith. Mr. Walters was absent. Lacey
Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Chief Alexander was present to discuss Marcs radios. The deadline is
July 1%t then the radios will no longer work. The police need to get 2 new radios and to update
the current one, that is the only one that is new enough to be able to be updated. The APX N30 is
$5199.35 each. Mayor Mohler stated that we must have them.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that there had been some boys that were being extremely
disruptive at the pool last week. She made the decision to kick them out for a week. Also, Jodi
Bowen is who usually certifies our lifeguards. Ms. Bowen chose to let the 5 students that were
signed up for her classes know that she was no longer going to be able to certify them. Mrs.
Tumblin stated that she is going to post the job listing for Lifeguards again and hope that we
have some apply. She stated that we have had 7 people sign up for swim lessons. That is almost
double from the first time.

Next, Clayton Satterfield will be completing his Lifeguard certification on June 23, She would
like to get a tentative approval and put it on the agenda for next week. The council agreed.

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that we were approved for the TAP Grant for the Industrial Dr
Sidewalk-phase 1 and received $1,008,800 in federal funds.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin had given the council the Star Ohio sheet.

Up Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated it was exciting at the B1/B6 project. Everything has been moving
along well. The wet well has been put in and concrete has been poured. It is exciting to see the
project finally moving after so many years of planning.

Mayor Mohler asked if we were still on schedule to have 100 septic tanks to be pumped this
year. Mrs. Tumblin stated she has a list if anyone wants to look at it. She said that we are close to
100 for the year. Last year was approximately 92 and the previous year was around 76. That
since Kenny Dillinger has been put in charge of this it has been more successful and closer to
hitting our goal of 100 tanks per year.

Mr. Redfern stated that he had a resident call from McKinley Ave and wanted to know if we can
fix the catch basin at the corner of McKinley and S State St. He said if you hit it, it’s going to
tear your car up.

Mr. Redfern also stated that there is a fire hydrant on Logan St that you cannot see. They had
moved it when they put the new hydrants in. He states that there is grass all grown up around it.
Mr. Redfern believes that the Village owns that piece of property, others disagree.



Chief Alexander asked if we could get some speed limit signs for Logan, Delaware and Mohican
St. Mrs. Tumblin stated that she would get with him.

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.
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